UCUI

Minutes
September 22nd, 2014

8:00 – 10:00am

Lake Superior B - Oakland Center

Present: Art Bull, Seong Cho, Scott Crabill, Stephen Filler, Irene Fox, Andrew Gizinski, Claudia Grobble, Cindy Hermsen, Amanda Hess, Carolyn O’Mahony, Adam McChesney, Adina Schneeweis, Steve Shablin, Kana Taku, Tricia Westergard, Lynne Williams, 

Meeting Began 8:05 am  Adjourned 9:30 am

1.
Identify Minute Taker:  Art Bull

2.
Review minutes of  September 8th, 2014

Approved w/o modification 

3. Program Modifications

Gerontology Concentration - Resubmitted

Addiction Studies Concentration – Resubmitted

Revisions not yet submitted for the above two programs.
East Asian Studies – China BA program name change

East Asian Studies – Japan BA program name change

Approved moved to Senate
Elementary Teaching Minor in Modern Language – Add Chinese

This item was designated a Senate informational item.  The program is being developed using existing resources. There were no major objections raised however, it was noted that no course list for the minor was provided therefore UCUI requests such a list prior to final approval.  
Secondary Teaching Minor in Modern Language – Add Chinese

Tabled as per item above, i.e. no specific course listing was provided.
BDTS – Pre-Professional Concentration

The pre-designation is being removed.  It is argued that this will increase engagement within the major BDTS, discussion centered on how advising would be affected, it was the consensus that advising was not an issue as students regularly receive advising now.  For students not accepted into a specialization they can graduate with a BDTS major.  The change has already been approved by the HHS COI, and is in the catalog.  This fait accompli was approved.
Occupational Safety and Health (OSH) – Name Change to Environmental Health and Safety (EHS)

This item will require Senate action. Item 4 typo on agenda noted.  Discussion concerned the nature of the change from OSH to EHS and the perceptions thereof.  It was noted that EHS 245 is an additional course as is EHS 450 and 498.  There was discussion around the changing course requirements and how they affect the program. Due to the curricular and perception issues, it was suggested that Charles McGlothlin should come to UCUI to clarify the changes.  ABET accreditation effects need to be clarified.  It was concluded that this represents a programmatic as well as a name change and thus more review is needed.
Course numbering issue (Level criteria)

This change will be effective Fall 2017 which will require completion by June 2016 to accommodate full year registration.  The deadline for units is 12/1/15. This change was stated to be an opportunity to re-evaluate curricula when the course numbers are revised.  This change will have wide impact, consistent criteria for course numbering are desirable.  DQP and LEAP documents were distributed to provide guidance.  The question as to whether numbers and letters for courses are possible was raised. Some units may default and just add a 0 to the number, others may use the opportunity to revisit curricula.  Advisor consultation will be encouraged.  Removal of moribund courses would be easier with the change.  The change is driven in part by a shortage of course numbers. 
We were told the Academic Council is in agreement with the change. Curricular mapping is thought to be the major challenge.  Formal release to the broader academic community will probably occur early in Winter 15, UCUI guidelines will thus need to be developed and released by the Winter 2015 semester.

A subcommittee to formulate guidelines was formed consisting of Scott Crabill, Claudia Grobbel, Seong Cho, Amanda Hess, and Irene Fox.

